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CLINICAL SECTION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

SPRING TELECONFERENCE  MINUTES

April 21, 2008
Members present: Deborah Dobson (Chair), Christine Purdon (Past-Chair), John Pearce

(Chair-Elect), Patricia Furer (Secretary-Treasurer), Andrew Ryder (Member-at-Large)

Melissa Kehler (Student Member)

1. Approval of Agenda - Agenda was approved (Moved: Christine; Seconded: John).

2. Approval of Minutes – Mid Winter Executive Committee meeting, January 26, 2008. The Minutes were approved as circulated (Moved: Melissa; Seconded: Chris).

3. Report from the Chair (Deborah Dobson)

· Annual report.  Deb is working on the Clinical Section Annual Report for CPA.  She will circulate this to the committee for review.

· Follow-up to CPA Board meeting.  
· Deb raised issue re funding for student travel.  CPA Board indicated that it would be up to the Clinical Section to determine whether we wish to set aside funds for this.

· Translation request: The Board agreed that they would provide French-language translations in-house.  Requests to be evaluated on a case-by-case basis.  At present, the Clinical Section would like to request translation of the winning abstract for the 2008 Ken Bowers award and of the description of the student award winners.  This request will be made after CPA convention.

· Scheduling conflict for CPA 2010 and the World Congress of Cognitive and Behavior Therapies.  Apparently no changes can be made to the scheduling of CPA because of hotel contracts.  We recognize that this will impact on attendance (especially by clinical psychologists) and on recruitment of key note speakers.

· CPA Board handled the concerns about the website problems effectlvely.

· Current activities/projects.  
· CPA nominations for the Board. Dr. Lorne Sexton has been elected by acclamation as the Director-Practitioner.  Dr. David Dozois has been elected by acclamation for another term as Director-Scientist.

· Professional Affairs Committee.  Drs. Barb Backs Dermott and Stephen Swallow have joined this committee.

· Dr. I. Nicholson has requested a representative from the Clinical Section to sit on the Task Force for Prescription Privileges.  Dr. Kerry Mothersill has graciously offered to serve as our representative.  Dr. Deborah Dobson will serve as his back-up.

· Deb approached the original authors (Drs. J. Hunsley, K. Dobson, C. Johnston, & S. Mikail) and they all expressed interest in being part of a committee to revisit the recommendations coming out of the 1998 Clinical Psychology Section Task Force on Empirically Supported Treatments.

· Mental Health Commission. Deb has placed an announcement in the newsletter soliciting ideas from our membership with respect to their initiatives.

4. Treasurer’s report (Trish Furer)

· Financial report.  Current bank balance for the Clinical Section is $20 782.12.  GICs come to maturity in June 2008 with a present value of  $4412.09.  

· Membership.  Current membership is at 913 with 311 new members.

· Discussion of budget issues for 2008-2009.  

· We may need an administrative assistant for the Empirically Supported Treatments Initiative.  

· Although we were not charged for teleconference calls this year, we will leave this item in the budget for next year.  

· We discussed funding for travel to CPA for the Clinical Section Student Rep. The funding would be limited to a maximum amount.  Trish will draft a proposal for the ABM.

· We agreed to increase the budgetary amount assigned to the preconvention workshop to $8200.  We did sustain a loss with the preconvention workshop last year despite good attendance, because of the high costs associated with putting on such events.  

5. Student Report (Melissa Kehler)

· Travel awards.  Melissa has advertised the travel awards on the Student listserv.  No applications received to date but she has had several inquiries.  A potential difficulty is that students are not clear under which section their presentation/poster has been accepted so they are not clear if they qualify.  Melissa will prompt them to check with Kathy Lachapelle Petrin. Melissa will also send another reminder to both the Clinical Section 

and Student Section listservs.

· Ken Bowers Award.  Melissa has sent out information on the Student listserv.  John has received 4 applications to date.  The reviewers for this award are Stewart Longman and Barbara Backs Dermott.  The winner for this year will be announced shortly. John will send letters to Patricia Bowers, the successful candidates, and the unsuccessful candidates. 

· We discussed possibility that the application process may be daunting:  the application is fairly lengthy (10 pages double–spaced) and the application deadline is quite early (March 18).  We agreed that we will extend the deadline next year to May 1 ,2009 to allow students more time to apply.  Information about the Ken Bowers awards and the travel awards could be sent out with the letter from CPA notifying students about their acceptance.

· Other activities. Melissa recruited a different student to write for the newsletter this spring – we appreciate ongoing student involvement.

· Melissa still needs a student volunteer to assist at CPA in June.  She has emailed the chair of the Student section (who is from Dalhousie) but has not heard from any students there yet. Melissa will look at other options for recruitment.

· Melissa continues to work on revising the Student Grant Proposal.

6. Past-Chair Report (Christine Purdon)

· Mark Lau has accepted the nomination for Chair-Elect for the Clinical Section.  He will be at CPA in Halifax.  We look forward to welcoming Mark to the Executive.

· Non-renewing members.  Christine has sent out a letter to non-renewing section members.  We hope to get this letter translated into French for next year.

7. Communications

· Overall, the section website seems to be working better now. CPA restored the website and it is set up nicely.  However, the links to the old newsletters no longer function and other links have been problematic in the past week as well.  Andrew has emailed Nigel Flear about these concerns.

· Andrew has complied a list of Fact Sheet authors and email addresses.  Andrew will draft a request to send out to the authors giving them the opportunity to revise/update their fact Sheet.

· We all agreed that the last edition of the Section Newsletter was great.  Thanks to Margo Watt and Jessey Bernstein for their ongoing hard work on this.  Small honorariums will be provided again this year as a token of our appreciation.

· Deb reported that the archiving project is in progress.  Materials are being loaded onto the new external hard drive.

· Listserv update.  The listserv appears to be serving its intended purpose of facilitating information sharing.  Trish reported that there has not been a lot of traffic.

8. CPA 2008 Conference (June 12-14)

· Pre-convention workshop. The Clinical Section is co-sponsoring a preconvention workshop with SWAP.  Dr. Sandi Byers’ workshop is entitled: “Working with clients who have sexual difficulties: A workshop for psychologists with a general practice”.  

· We reviewed ideas re advertising.  

· Deb will check to see how many are registered to date.  

· Either John or Deb will do the introduction of Dr. Byers and Deb will take photo.  

· Melissa will provide a brief summary of the workshop for the newsletter. 

· Dr. Michael Vallis’s Public Lecture is scheduled for Wed 7-9 pm.  

· The public lecture is entitled “Winning the battle of the bulge: Real world strategies for obesity management”.

· Deb will do intro and take photo

· We discussed publicity strategies for the public lecture.  John and Chris will contact colleagues in Halifax to facilitate local publicity.  Deb has put together a flyer to send out.  

· Conference submissions and review process.  This was discussed in the January meeting.  Nothing further to add.

· Section Fellow. Dr. Kerry Mothersill has been nominated and we all agreed that he will be made a Fellow at CPA this year. Congratulations to Dr. Mothersill.  Kerry plans to attend in Halifax.  Deb will do the presentation and John will do the write-up for the newsletter.
· Certificates for the Ken Bowers and Section Fellow.  John will arrange these.

· CPA meeting of Section Chairs.  Deb and John will raise the website concerns as well as discuss turnaround time re notification of acceptance for CPA presentations.  Any additional ideas can be forwarded to Deb or John.

· Ken Bowers award. Discussed above.

· Mini-workshop.  Deb offered to do the introduction and a brief review for the newsletter.

· We would be pleased to receive reviews/photos of any other presentations for the newsletter.

· The ABM for our section will be held during CPA on Thursday June 12th at 5 pm in Halifax.  

· We agreed that no food will be provided because of the prohibitive cost.  

· Deb will organize the agenda and we will each contribute slides.

9.  New Business. Nil

10.  Next meeting.  We will meet briefly prior to the ABM. (4:45 on Thursday June 12).  Dinner meeting for the executive to follow the ABM.

Meeting adjourned at 2:45pm.  (Moved: Christine; Seconded: Melissa).

Submitted by Patricia Furer, PhD., C, Psych.

Secretary-Treasurer

